Editor's Note

In connection with President Arthurs's Viscount Bennett Memorial Lecture at the University of New Brunswick, Thomas Kuttner organized a seminar on Law in the University on September 30, 1988. This volume includes the text of the lecture, revised versions of the papers presented at the seminar by Richard Devlin, David Howes, and Sheila McIntyre, and the commentary of R. S. Turner. The seminar discussion following each presentation was recorded, transcribed, and edited; the original sequence of paper and discussion has been retained.

The 1989 UNB Law Journal includes Paul Murphy's lucid introduction to commercial legal publishing and David Howes's review of the Canadian Journal of Law and Society, the first two articles in an ongoing symposium on legal publishing. The 1990 issue will include a general survey of law journal publication by R. A. Macdonald and articles on computer technology and publication (Jennifer Bankier) and popular legal literature (A. S. Manson).

This year the Forum department, which provides documents of contemporary relevance to the bar, has been expanded to accommodate expert and public testimony presented in 1988 and 1989 to the Select Committee on the 1987 Constitutional Accord of the New Brunswick Legislative Assembly. Senator Beaudoin, Michel Bastarache, Dr. Forsey, and Dean Whyte generously authorized the Law Journal to print their testimony. The Law Journal wishes to thank Loredana Catalli Sonier, Clerk Assistant of the Legislative Assembly, for providing texts of the public submissions. The submissions of three non-partisan New Brunswick groups were selected: L'association des juristes d'expression française du Nouveau-Brunswick, the New Brunswick Aboriginal Peoples Council, and the New Brunswick Ad Hoc Committee on the Constitution. A list of the briefs presented and copies of the briefs can be obtained by writing to the Office of the Clerk, Legislative Assembly Building, P.O. Box 6000, Fredericton, New Brunswick E3B 5H1. Most of these documents are not expected to be published.

Beginning with this issue, the *UNB Law Journal* has moved to desktop publishing in order to avoid typesetting delays and minimize errors. We would like to thank Myron Gochnauer for his advice and technical assistance.

Linda Hill August 21, 1989